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PUBLIC NOTICE: 

ZIMRA ENCOURAGES THE OBSERVATION OF  

COVID-19 PROTOCOLS 
 

The Zimbabwe Revenue Authority (ZIMRA) wishes to inform its stakeholders and clients 

that ZIMRA continues to take precautions to mitigate the spread of COVID-19.  

ZIMRA is aware that due to the positioning of our offices, inland and border stations, 

there is a need to remain vigilant in observing and practicing procedures that reduce the 

risk of exposure to COVID-19. 

Stakeholders and clients are therefore, urged to limit physical visits to ZIMRA offices and 
to use our e-service platforms on www.efiling.zimra.co.zw or www.zimra.co.zw, 
as part of embracing digital driven service delivery to reduce the risks associated with 
travelling or handling physical documents. 
 
All official correspondence that may require the attention of the Commissioner General’s 
Office should be sent through email at the following address: cgoffice@zimra.co.zw. 
 
When visiting ZIMRA offices, stakeholders and clients are urged to observe strict COVID-
19 guidelines by wearing masks correctly, washing of hands, sanitising and maintaining 
social distance.  
 
ZIMRA encourages everyone to put his or her health and safety first, at all times.  
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